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Tēnā koe  
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 

. We have looked into your 
concerns and have answered your questions received via email on 3 August 2023 
below: 
 
1. When did the roadside spraying actually occur? 

Road spraying in Te Horo took place on 1st May 2023. Our sprayers have GPS 

functionality (via BIP -  Business Interaction Portal) to allow us to track where 

spraying has taken place on a particular date. Please find attached the report via 

BIP during the period 1 May to 13 August 2023. 

2. What chemicals did the contractor use? As it definitely wasn't the case of a 

little bit of Roundup and I suspect 2 or 3 active ingredients were mixed 

together possibly with some other adjuvants. 

The product used for the weed spraying was Kiwi Care- Weed Weapon Long 

Term. The product information is attached. 

3. Does the council notify and warn the community when roadside spraying 

is about to occur? 

Council notifies the community by advertisement in the Newspaper. Please find 

attached a copy of the April 2023 Spray round notification. 
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4. If they do, how, where and when is it advertised? 

Before each spray round advertisements are placed in the Local Papers. The 

next round of spraying will be in September 2023. 

5. Will the council consider implementing the requirement that the roadside 

spraying contractors commence adding a dye to the spray solution as 

there's no way of knowing what areas have been sprayed with their 

cocktail of chemicals after they have passed through a community? 

We can consider this and will discuss with our Spraying Contractors who 

undertake the Weed Spraying.   

 
Ngā mihi 
 
 
 
 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 
 
 
 



 








